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Proposed Board Recommendation 

To approve the change in the interest rate accrued by the temporary loan, from MSA 5 to MSA 1, to 2.0% 
from the previously approved rate of 2.19% 

Background 

On September 12, 2019, the MPS Board of Directors approved a $1,000,000 potential intra-organizational 
loan from MSA 5 into MSA 1 to ensure critical operating costs can be covered. This loan will be repaid to 
MSA 5 in equal payments over five years with a 2.19% annual interest rate.   

On January 13, 2020 LACOE staff requests that the interest rate be aligned to the most current rate of the 
County of Los Angeles Treasury which is 2.0%. 

Budget Implications 

The MSA 5 Intra-Organizational Loan of up to $1,000,000 will be repaid over 60 months pursuant to 
Board approved repayment proposal, beginning January, 2020 or at the end of the month when the loan is 
received. Interest will accrue at 2.0% annually, the approximate earnings rate of the County of Los 
Angeles Treasury Investment Pool. 

How Does This Action Relate/Affect/Benefit All MSAs? 

MSA 5 has sufficient cash reserves to provide a loan of up to $1,000,000 without impacting cash flow or 
operations at MSA 5, and this cash will allow MSA 1 to meet its own operational requirements as well as 
complete the Bond Project. 

Name of Staff Originator: 

Nanie Montijo, Chief Financial Officer 
Karl Yoder, DMS 

Attachments 

Proposed 5-Year Repayment Schedule 
LACOE Form – Request for Advance Approval for Additional Debt 

Board	Agenda	Item	#	 IV D -	Action	Item	
Date:	 January	23,	2020	
To:	 Magnolia	Board	of	Directors	
From:	 Alfredo	Rubalcava,	CEO	&	Superintendent	
Staff	Lead:	 Nanie	Montijo,	Chief	Financial	Officer;	Karl	Yoder,	DMS	
RE:	 MSA	1	Temporary	Loan	Interest	Rate	








